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February 20 - 28, 1970.

WHAT'S UP THIS WEEK?

Thursday FANSHAWE TURN-ABOUT DANCE. 7 - 12 p.m.
February 19 Sponsored by Red and White

Society for Bunny Bundle.

Music by The New Set.

Admission: single $1.25;

couple $2.00. Arts Cafeteria.

Friday THE ANTHEM SPRINTERS. LLT. 8 p.m.
February 20 Grand Theatre. (Feb. 20-21)

THE ICE CAPADES. London Gardens 8 p.m.
(Feb. 20 - 22 inclusive)

Saturday FALCONS VS. ST.CLAIR SAINTS AT WINDSOR
February 21 Hockey - Windsor Arena 1L ) itk
Basketball - Lowe Secondary SR

School

(Bus tickets available)

Variety show at Wellington Mall -- all day
to promote President's Ball. (See Check-Point)

Monday Karate Club. Arts Gym. 5 = & ool
February 23
Judo Club. S = & @l
Fencing. Main Gym. 7= 8 @i
FULL STUDENT COUNCIL GENERAL 8 felpille
MEETING. Room 465.
Tuesday Room 232. Topic: Homosexuality. 12:00 noon
February 24 Resource person: Trudy Nolan

Brown, Professor of Social Welfare,
King's College.

Physical Fitness. Main Gym. 7 - 9 p.m.



Tuesday NATIONAL BALLET OF CANADA. 8:30 p.m.
February 24 Grand Theatre. (Feb.24-28 incl.) '
Wednesday Bowling. Huron Bowl. 4:30-6:30 p.m.
February 25
Management Seminar. Room 232 G =8N pme
Drama Club. Arts Gym. 8Pt
Kinotek film series. 8 p.m.

THE HARDER THEY FALL.
Central Library, 305 Queens Ave.

Thursday Physical Fitness. Main Gym. /=0 piamie
February 26
Karate Club. Arts Gym. 6 = & jelois

CAATSAO CONFERENCE, Hamilton.
(Feb. 26 - March 1)

Saturday O.C.A.A. Open Tournament.
February 28 Women's Varsity Basketball Schedule,
at Brampton.

CHECK-POINT

CAATSAO CONFERENCE 1970

The CAATSAO Conference will be held February 26 to March 1

at the Sheraton-Connaught Hotel in Hamilton. Some ten delegates
from Fanshawe will be going. Workshop sessions are planned on
finance, housing, constitution, manpower and athletics. Further
details may be obtained from Rod Naylor. :

ALL HAIL THE QUEEN?

Congratulations again to Gloria Romanic, who went on from

her win as Fanshawe Snow Queen during Winter Week to come first
in the All-Ontario Community College Beauty Pageant at Conestoga
College in Kitchener last weekend.
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PRESIDENT'S COSTUME BALL -- MARCH 5TH

Dress up, come out and have a ball! A little
imagination, a little effort, and presto --
you have a costume in keeping with one of the
two themes, "The Gay Nineties" and "The Roaring
Twenties".

Lionel Thornton's band and Fanshawe's
Friendly Persuasion will provide music
for dancing. Entertainment will be
varied and in keeping with the themes.

Tickets for full-time students
cost $3.00 each and may be
obtained at the Student Council
office in the Arts Centre, at
Mr. Gloin's office, Room 121,
Main Building, and at the Office
of Student Affairs, Room 114,
Main Building.

VARIETY PROGRAM AT WELLINGTON MALL

At Wellington Mall this Saturday, February 21st, there will
be a day-long program of fashions, dancing and fads of the
Gay Nineties and Roaring Twenties to promote the President's
Costume Ball. Why not amble down and join in the
scene?

PRESIDENT'S BALL PICTURE CONTEST

Would you like to go to the President's Ball for
nothing?

Would you like to go to the President's ‘Ball for
free?

Would you like to. have a Ball?

If so, all you need to do is find a photo taken
in either the Gay Nineties or the Roaring
Twenties and bring it to the desk in the
central office of the main building. The
pictures will be displayed and judged and the
winning pictures will entitle the person who
submitted them to free tickets to the
President's Ball (one ticket per winner) on
March 5th. Entries should be turned in by.
12:00 noon on Tuesday, March 3rd. All photos
will be handled with care and returned after
the contest. (You can tell Granny not to
worry:)

Yoy inloventing — S P




ORIENTATION COMMITTEE MEETING

There will be a meeting of the Orientation Committee on
Thursday, March 12, 1970, at 3:00 p.m. in the conference
room adjacent to the Student Affairs Office, Room 114,
Main Building.

APPLICATION FOR ADMISSION FOR PRESENT FIRST YEAR STUDENTS
RETURNING TO FANSHAWE IN SEPTEMBER 1970

A "General Application for Admission to a College of Applied
Arts and Technology" form has recently been distributed to
Ontario Secondary Schools.

This form is being used only by a few of the Community
Colleges in Ontario. It does not meet the needs of Fanshawe -
College and has not been approved by this College.

Anyone interested in applying for admission to Fanshawe
College should do so only by completing the Fanshawe College
Application for Admission form now available at the Registrar's
Office.

Students presently attending Fanshawe College who expect to
register in September 1970 are reminded that they must complete
an application form. Returning students are required to
complete only Page 1 of the form. No other information or
documentation is required.

Since the Application Fee has been eliminated this year,
there is no reason why every returning student should not
complete an application form before the end of this school
year. This will insure consideration for a place in the
succeeding year as we are now receiving many requests for
transfer from other Community Colleges. It will also enable
the College staff to plan more accurately for 1970-71l.

(Memo from Registrar's Office).

FANFARE DEADLINE

The deadline for the next issue of Fanfare is February 27 and
publication date is March 4. Articles can be left in the
Fanfare mailboxes in either building.

WRIGHT COMMISSION AND PANEL DISCUSSION

The Wright Commission on Post Secondary School Education will
be in London March 4th and March 5th. On Thursday, March 4th,
we will have an open panel discussion at the College. Faculty,
administration, staff and students are invited to attend and
participate.



SUPPORT YOUR WORTHY FALCONS

. This weekend the Falcons go to Windsor for -a contest with the
St. Clair Saints that will decide first place in the Western
Division. They deserve your support. Why not join the party
going by bus this Saturday? Buses will leave Fanshawe at
10:00 a.m. on February 2lst. For tickets, see Jim Cressman
or the Student Council Office in the Arts Centre.

PRE-BALL WARM-UPS

A number of warm-up activities are planned as advance publicity
for the President's Costume Ball. Watch your bulletin boards
for further details about such happenings here in the college
as a Roaring Twenties fashion show, Charleston contest, and
Keystone Cops movies.

REMINDER -- BLOOD DONOR CLINIC

The Canadian Red Cross has scheduled its Spring Blood Donor
Clinic for March 9th. The Main Gymnasium will be reserved
the entire day for the purpose. More details will be
available shortly.

COMMITTEE FOR STUDENT AFFAIRS

Matters arising Wednesday, Februéry 18, 1970:

. College Bookstore.

Alternate study areas for students.

OVC Wall Maps.

Synchronization of clocks.

Position of coffee machine in cafeteria.
Progress of Student Constitution.
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The next meeting is scheduled for February 25, 1970, in the
conference room adjacent to the Student Affairs Office,
Room 114, Main Building.

HOURS OF RECORD CLUB LENDING LIBRARY

This club, run by students, is temporarily located in the
College Library. Students can check out records only as follows:

Monday: 9-10 a.m., 2-3 p.m., 4-5 p.m.
Tuesday: 1-3 p.m. )
Wednesday : 10-12 a.m., 1-2 p.m.
Friday: 12-4 p.m.

If no student is on hand to check out your records, please
come back later.



PLACEMENT INFORMATION

ON-CAMPUS RECRUITING FOR FEBRUARY & MARCH

The following companies will be on campus to recruit our
graduates for the months of February and March. Check
bulletin boards for the disciplines which these companies
wish to interview.

Thursday February 19 Bank of Montreal
International Harvesters

Tuesday February 24 Canadian Forces

Wednesday February 25 London Life Insurance Co.

Johnson Wax

Thursday February 26 London Life Insurance Co.
Bell Canada

Tuesday March 3 Metro. Stores

Thursday March 5 Metro. Stores

Thursday March 12 International Tool
Monday March 16 Department of Social and

Family Services

To sign up for these interviews see your Student Placement
Office in the Arts Centre.

NEW FLASH DEADLINE -- PLEASE NOTE.

We are moving our deadline for Flash notices and information
to WEDNESDAY AT 3 P.M. Please have your material in the
Student Affairs Office, Room 114, Main Building, by that time.
This new deadline will make matters easier for our printers
which will help get Flash to you in good time on Friday mornings.



